Memo

To:
Joanne Taira, (Chair?  Name of Committee?)
From:
The International Education Committee at the UHCCs (names of committee members will follow)

CC:
John Morton, Vice President for Community Colleges


Chancellors listed here
Date:
March 4, 2011
Re:
Comments on the UH System Mission Statement and Strategic Directions for International Engagement 2010 – 2020 Draft
1. By creating a separate mission statement for international engagement we are concerned about how the strategic directions laid out in the document will be incorporated into the existing UH System strategic plan, the UHCC Strategic Plan and the individual campus strategic plans, which ultimately drive the planning process and budgetary decision-making.
Unfortunately, the UH System Strategic Plan 2002-2010 Update and the Strategic Outcomes and Performance Measures 2008 – 2015 do not include any Strategic Outcomes or Performance Measures directly related to international education or international engagement.

The UHCC Strategic Plan Update 2008-2015 includes Strategic Outcome B - “Globally Competitive Workforce”, Performance Measure 5 -  “increase international student enrollment by 3% per year.”

2. The Mission Statement for International Engagement should not prioritize one world region over another, nor limit international engagements to the Asia Pacific region. In order for the University of Hawaii System to become a “preeminent global center” (page 1, 3rd paragraph, line 2-3) we must have a mission statement that clearly drives global, rather than regional, engagement.
a) The current UHCC Strategic Plan and the draft mission statement both call for an increase in international student enrollment. However, by focusing the mission statement on the Asia-Pacific region, it severely hinders effective international recruitment. International students prefer to attend institutions with a diverse student population, not an institution that recruits and promotes linkages and programs from primarily one region of the world.

b) The mission statement’s strategic direction includes the guideline, “foster international outlook by providing students with opportunities for international engagement abroad and at the University of Hawaii.” In order to do this, the regional focus of the mission statement should be revised to a global focus in keeping with the title and concluding statement in the mission itself.

3.
Under the heading “Assessment of International Education” (page 3), we are concerned about the phrase, “to avoid duplication” and recommend it be deleted from PP 1, first sentence:
“…the UH System, in consultation with the campuses, shall develop methods of coordinating, facilitating, and periodically assessing international engagement among the campuses to avoid duplication and to encourage innovation and best practices…”
And from page 3, third bullet point: to build on the strengths of each campus, and to avoid duplication.”

The phrase “to avoid duplication” is vague and creates cause for concern. International services for inbound (international students and faculty) and outbound (study abroad etc) are handled at the campus level just as a similar services are handled for domestic students and faculty. Therefore duplication of programs and services is inevitable.
The IEC would like to request clarification from the drafters of this statement on what their concerns are for duplication. In this way, we could word the statement more succinctly.
